



NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION



REGIONAL MEMORANDUM ORD-2025-369

TO

Schools Division Superitendents

Principals/School Head/Teachers-In-Charge

Division School Personnel

SDO Caloocan City SDO Marikina City

SDO Taguig City-Pateros

SDO Manila City SDO Makati City SDO San Juan City SDO Las Pinas City All Others Concerned

CONDUCT OF THE TB-FREE GENERATION CAMPAIGN ESSAY WRITING AWARDING CEREMONY

- 1. This is in reference to the attached letter from the Department of Health Metro Manila Center for Health Development (DOH-MMCHD) dated March 24, 2025, regarding the Conduct of the TB-Free Generation Campaign Essay Writing Awarding Ceremony on March 31, 2025 (Monday) at the DepEd-NCR, Regional Office, Grounds during the flag raising ceremony.
- 2. In this connection, the following school division representatives and selected participants who joined the Essay Writing Contest are invited to receive their respective awards and certificates.

SDO	SCHOOL PERSONNEL	SCHOOL		PARTICIPANT
Caloocan	Ms. Raysie Seidel, MT	Caloocan	City	Ms. Purple Hinae Skye V.
	II	Science	High	Adarne
		School	·	
Marikina	Ms. Myla Hababag	Marikina	Science	Mr. Curt Shaun Borjal
	, ,	High School	ol .	*
TaPat	Mr. Michael N. Evans	Signal	Village	Ms. Andreanna A. Enrique
		National	High	
		School		
Manila	Dr. Richard C.	Manila	Science	Mr. Raizey Abiel M. Reyes
	Monserrat	High School	01	
Makati	Representative	Makati High School		Ms. Ashiya Hilario
San Juan	Representative	San Juan	National	Ms. Lara Victoria Q.
	375	High School	ol	Guevarra







Address: 6 Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City Email address: ncr@deped.gov.ph Website: depedncr.com.ph





Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

Las Piñas	Ms. Girlie G. Turiano	Lydia National	Aguilar High	Ms. Jelaiza G. Gemino
		School-Las Piñas		

- 3. For further information, please contact Dr.Connie P. Gepanayao, Medical Officer IV DepEd-NCR email at hnu.ncr/adeped.gov.ph
- 4. For information and guidance of all concerned.

JOCELYN DR ANDAYA

Regional Director, NCR
Concurrent Officer-In-Charge, Office of the
Assistant Secretary for Operations

ESSD/SHNU













Republic of the Philippines **DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH**

Metro Manila Center for Health Development



March 24, 2025

JOCELYN D.R. ANDAYA

Regional Director - NCR Concurrent Officer-In-Charge Office of the Assistant Secretary for Operations Department of Education

THROUGH: CONNIE P. GEPANAYAO, MD, FPPS

Medical Officer IV School Health and Nutrition Unit

Dear Dir. Andaya,

The Department of Health – Metro Manila Center for Health Development (MMCHD) extends our appreciation to your successful collaboration with our office with regards to the conduct of the TB-Free Generation Campaign Essay Writing Contest among the 16 Schools Division Offices (SDOs) within the National Capital Region (NCR). In line with this, we would like to formally invite your good office and selected SDOs to the Awarding Ceremony, which will be held on March 31, 2025 (Monday) at the DOH-MMCHD from 8:00 AM to 10:00 AM during the flag raising ceremony.

The following participants who joined the Essay Writing Contest are invited to receive their respective awards and certificates:

SDO	School	Participant
Caloocan	Caloocan City Science High School	Ms. Purple Hinaea Skye V. Adarne
Marikina	Marikina Science High School	Mr. Curt Shaun Borjal
Taguig and Pateros (TaPat)	Signal Village National High School	Ms. Andreanna A. Enrique
Manila	Manila Science High School	Mr. Raizey Abiel M. Reyes
Makati	Makati High School	Ms. Ashiya Hilario
San Juan	San Juan National High School	Ms. Lara Victoria Q. Guevarra
Las Piñas	Lydia Aguilar National High School - Las Piñas	Ms. Jelaiza G. Gemino

For further information, please contact our TB Technical Officer, Ms. Angeline M. Perfecto, via email at amperfecto.pbsp@gmail.com or through her contact number at 0929 573 1094.

Your continuous support has been invaluable in the success of our programs, playing a crucial role in our shared goal of achieving a TB-Free NCR. Hoping for your positive response to this request.

Respectfully,

LESTER M. TAN, MD, MPH, MSc

Director IV